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all aboard

"and the Spirit and the bride say, 'come!'  and let him 
who hears say, 'come!'" rev 22:17

"all aboard."  that's the call which is made when a 
means of transportation is ready to depart; be is a 
bus, a train, a ship or a plane.  that "twinkling of an 
eye" is perhaps that one time it won't be heard.

there will be no fore warning; no announcement made 
over a loud speaker that this is the last chance to 
board.  you know, that thing you meant to take care of 
at the end of your life - there will be no announcement 
that time has now run out.  multitudes will be caught 
unaware.  i don't know if they will even fully 
understand the gravity of what has happened.

but it's not as if one is left without warning.  for 
centuries, even millennia, the cry or warning has been 
going forth.  signs and wonders in the heavens have 
also borne witness.  even the very hearts of mankind 
cannot stand in denial.  "for since the creation of the 
world His invisible attributes are clearly seen, being 
understood by the things that are made, even His 
eternal power and Godhead, so that they are without 
excuse." rom 1:20

one word has been coming into my mind lately; over and 
over.  it is "escalation."  there has been an 
acceleration of things every since the nation of israel 
was reborn.  now, much like interest building upon 



interest or as snowball expands as it rolls down a 
hill, events are now mushrooming upon themselves.  
there is an explosion of evil and its manifestations; a 
setting aside of good for evil, light for darkness; 
truth for deception.

evil is rising in our times.  it is a huge "sign."  it 
is the "hour of the power of darkness."  the caution is 
always that when we obsess about evil, when we think of 
it too much, we give it power.  on the other hand, when 
we ignore it, we allow it free rein.  to see the level 
of evil is simply to note the level of materialism and 
the prevalence of occult tattoos or the spirit behind 
many "reality" shows.  evil is often subtle; it is 
often refined.

reported recently in a psychiatry meeting it was stated 
that in the past month they have seen an epidemic of 
college students having nightmares, sleep paralysis and 
being attacked by 'succubi.'  in the light of current 
spiritual events, that is not surprising in this 
vulnerable population.  a psychiatrist at the meeting 
said that many of the patients say they 'wake up with 
something on top of them' and that they experience 
terror, bad odors (like rotting food) and also that 
they often only feel the attacks and cannot see 
anything.

evil spirits are forming "a great, worldwide attack as 
part of satan's grand plan.  the objective of the demon 
of greed for this end time is to destroy the economy of 
the world.  this is necessary in order to allow the 
people of the world to accept the anti-christ.  he will 
bring them a good-looking but false economy. 



in turn, the warring demons must totally destroy peace 
from the earth.  the anti-christ will be accepted 
because he is bringing peace to the earth, but this 
peace will also be false.  the demons from the third 
order must trample down God's true religion in order 
for the anti-christ to bring a one-world religion into 
existence."

satan is real.  demons are real.  evil is real.  they 
will be given a time to rein, but let us all proclaim 
in one accord: "not on our watch."  we have the Holy 
Spirit, the Word of God, and the authority endowed in 
us by the victory of Jesus.  "for the mystery of 
lawlessness is already at work; only He who now 
restrains will do so until He is taken out of the way." 
2 thes 2:7  the Holy Spirit cannot be taken out of the 
way without taking us with Him because He indwells us.  
maranatha!

so let this serve as a warning call; a last call if you 
will - all aboard who's going aboard.  keep looking up 
and know you have your boarding ticket in hand.


